## Regular Monthly Meeting September 12, 2013

The regular monthly meeting of the Shenango Township Board of Supervisors was held on Thursday, September 12, 2013, 7:00 PM at the Shenango Township Municipal Building with Supervisors Larry Herman, William Albertini and Russell Riley present.

The meeting was opened with a salute to the flag.

The minutes were read and approved from the previous meeting.

Police Superintendent Phillips gave the monthly police report.

Motion by Mr. Albertini second by Mr. Riley to approve payment of the general fund expenses. Motion carried.

Motion by Mr. Albertini second by Mr. Riley to approve payment of the sewer fund expenses. Motion carried.

Motion by Mr. Albertini second by Mr. Riley to approve payment of the fire tax fund expenses. Motion carried.

Motion by Mr. Albertini second by Mr. Riley to approve payment of the liquid fueld fund expenses. Motion carried.

Motion by Mr. Albertini second by Mr. Riley to approve the Pavlich Subdivision, contingent upon satisfaction of reviewed items by the Lawrence County Planning Department. Motion carried.

Motion by Mr. Albertini second by Mr. Riley, to approve the Land Development Plan for Commercial Construction, office and garage at Outdoor Solutions, contingent upon satisfaction of reviewed items by the Lawrence County Planning Department. Motion carried.

Trick or Treat hours were set for October 31st from 6:00 pm to 8:00 pm.

Motion by Mr. Albertini second by Mr. Riley to permit the Special Olympics to use the bocci courts for a training site. Motion carried.

Mr. Herman announced the program for low to moderate income residents to apply for assistance with the cost of their trash collection fees, monies from the state 904 grant, which relates to the

amount of curbside recycling tonnage in the township, 90 % of the funding received will be used to reduce the fees the remaining 10 % will be utilized for education as it relates to recycling.

## **Public Comment**

Dr. Bill Blacksmith, Joes Lane, expressed his concerns in regards to the 911 sign ordinance and his disapproval of being told that he must have a sign, as well as, all aspects of the law should be enforced.

Mr. Mike Glorioso Old Butler Road, stated that a storm water problem exists on Old Buter Road on and near his property. Mr. Albertini stated that the problem is currently under review and a solution is attempting to be found.

Motion by Mr. Albertini second by Mr. Riley to adjourn.